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Our Lodge will host the 34th annual Public Safety Officer Awards Dinner & 
Presentation on Thursday, November 15, 2018.  Most of us have called upon one 
or more of our emergency responders for their services. The awards dinner and 
presentation is a wonderful opportunity to show your support and thanks to our 
local police, fire, and public safety officers of Placer County.  Please see the flyer 
included in this month’s bulletin.  Last year we had 64 sponsors; in fact, some 
members sponsored twice. Each sponsorship of $30 includes dinner tickets for 
two, and the $6 extra helps cover the cost for the award recipient, as well as the 
award presenter.  Scott will be serving braised white wine chicken, pork loin in 
cherry brandy sauce, fresh salad, vegetables, potatoes, and dessert.  Our Public 
Safety officers work day and night shifts all year long with many calls involving 
violence and great hazards or dangerous situations. Please show your support to 
these men and women of our community. All of us can be proud members of 
Auburn Elks Lodge #1691. 
 
Dempsey Billey, Chairman 
Tom Hart, Co-Chairman 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 2018 
 

 



From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Jack Meylink 
 
Right after I submitted last month’s article, we held our annual Elks picnic at Jesse and Carol Thompson's 
house. What a great yard they have and so nice of them to share it with us for this picnic. We enjoyed some 
excellent burgers and hot dogs, some great music, and some games in the yard. Those that attended 
enjoyed it and those that didn't missed out. Hopefully, we will see more of you next year. 
 
Coming up in the Holidays between now and the New Year we have some special events for you. On 
November 9th we have our Veterans Lunch at the Lodge. This luncheon is a free event to all veterans but 
also open to non-veterans for a small charge. November 15th we will have our annual Public Safety Awards 
dinner - our opportunity to honor those that work in our community to protect us and keep us safe. On 
November 17th we will again have a holiday craft fair at the Lodge. Royce Birks has been working hard to 

pull this together, and it should provide an opportunity for you to get in some of your Holiday Gift shopping - even if it is for 
yourself. The next day, November 18th is Thanksgiving Dinner at the Lodge with all your favorites. On November 26th we will be 
decorating the Lodge and on Saturday the 1st of December we will have the ER Christmas Party. The ER Christmas Party is a 
potluck type party where all are invited to bring a toy or toys to place under the tree for local children or non-perishable food 
items for those in need in our community. This year the ER Christmas party will be in the afternoon the same day as the light 
parade in Auburn so make plans to stop by, have a snack and/or drink and then wander over to watch the parade. The next 
morning on the 2nd of December is our Pancake Breakfast followed at 1 PM by our annual Elks Memorial Service to honor those 
Elks that we have lost in the last year.  
 
Please consider in your year-end plans spending New Year's Eve at the Lodge. We will once again have a great meal, the drawing 
for four half pigs, an eleven O'clock toast, and live music throughout the evening to dance the year away. 
 
As of this writing, I am a little over half way through my Elk year as ER. If there is anything that you would like to see us do more 
of, less of or any other ideas you might have to improve your experience with Auburn Elks give me a call or send me an email. 
Suggestions are always appreciated. Suggestions with a volunteer to help carry them out are especially welcome. 
 
If I don't get a chance to see you before Thanksgiving, Best Wishes to all of you for a safe and Happy Holiday with Family and 
Friends. 
 
Hope to see you at the Lodge, Jack  
530-878-1219 or jackmeylink@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

  

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAY DINNER - HONOR OUR VETERANS!  
                                                                                                          
The month of November is very special.  The Birthday Dinner will 
be a time when we can continue to honor our Veterans for their 
service to our country and the sacrifices they have made to help 
keep the United States free. Chef Scott will be preparing another 
delicious comfort food dinner with Fried Chicken, Chicken Fried 
Steak (beef) and all the trimmings.  Join hosts Rudy and Patty 
Pelzman for a fun and patriotic evening.  
 
CHRISTMAS, yes, it's just around the corner.  You won't want to 
miss the December Birthday Dinner featuring a wonderful holiday 
meal of Beef Medallions with Wine Mushroom sauce, Herb 
Parmesan Crusted Cod and all the extras. Join Colleen Casserelli 
and Helen Bennett for this fun event and who knows, there may 
be a few surprises.  Tickets for the December Dinner will go on 
sale Taco Tuesday, November 6th, from 4:30 to 6:00 pm. 
 
If you are a member with a birthday in December, you will receive 
an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a free drink 
ticket. Take your voucher to the Lodge and exchange it for a ticket 
before the night of the Birthday Dinner. You then select a table 
and seat from the seating chart. Tickets can be purchased for 
spouse and guests. Please remember that reservations are 
required, and selected seating comes first. It is important that we 
get an accurate count for the evening meal. 
  
If you have any questions or suggestions for the Birthday Dinners, 
please e-mail me at bespin9@yahoo.com 
 

 
The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Jerry Nicobisen proposes Gregory D. Oliver; 
Michael Sipe proposes Roger E. Lloyd; 
Robert DiMiceli proposes Carl Johnson, and  
Gary Beckes proposes L Kae Graniel.      
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LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2018                   

 

 

 Exalted Ruler         Jack Meylink               
Leading Knight       Harlan Moore               
Loyal Knight          Bill Chelonis          
Lecturing Knight    Larry LaVerne         
Esquire               Linda Lee Talso                    
Chaplain   Bill Costa                   
Inner Guard            Paula Celick                       
Tiler                 Wanda Nordstrom             
Treasurer  Gene Henggeler                
Secretary  Bob Oles                           
Organist   Linda Wismar 
                                                   
Trustees 
5th Year                  Warren Manley                 
4rd Year                  Dennis Koehn                  
3nd Year                 Royce Birks                      
2nd Year                 Wayne Helley 
1st Year   Kathy Madeiros 

 

             From the Secretary 

     Bob Oles 

             We just got back the financial and  
   evaluation audit report for the 2017- 
   2018 Lodge year from Grand Lodge 
Auditing and Accounting Committee.   We had a good report 
back that we had a net profit in Lodge/Club.   The report is 
posted on the bulletin board. 
 
If you propose a candidate to become a member of the 
B.P.O.Elks, make sure to go over their application to see that they 
have legibly answered all questions  (front and back) and that the 
application is signed and accompanied by an initiation fee of $75.  
This will be a big help to the Membership Review Committee.  
 
If you have moved or changed your phone number or email 
address, please let me know so I can update your records.      
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 
we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please 
remember to print legibly so that the correct information gets to 
the Secretary and if you lose your key card or badge there is a 
$10 charge to replace it. 
 
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
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Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Friday November 2, 2018 
Birthday Dinner 

Fried Chicken & Chicken Fried Steak 
Mashed Potato n Gravy & Seasonal Vegetables 

Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 
 

Thursday November 8, 2018 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday November 9, 2018 

Veteran’s Lunch 
Carved Roast Beef & Roasted Chicken 

With all the Fixings 
 

Sunday November 11, 2018 
Elks All You Can Eat 

Pancake & French Toast Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & Gravy, Hash Browns 

 
Thursday November 15, 2018 

Public Safety Night 
Pork Loin & Chicken 

 
Sunday November 18, 2018 

Elks Thanksgiving Dinner 
Turkey and Ham 

With all the Fixings 
 

Friday November 30, 2018 
All You Can eat 

Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 
 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

From the Station of the Leading Knight – Harlan Moore 

    November already!  Time changes 
   and we will begin a shorter Lodge 
   schedule for the holidays.  However, 
   there are some important items on 
   the schedule.  November birthday 
   dinner the 2nd, a single meeting 
   night the 8th, Veterans Lunch the 
   9th, Pancake Breakfast the 11th, 
   Public Safety Dinner the 15th, Lodge 
   Thanksgiving Dinner the 18th, and the 
final Pizza & Spaghetti for the calendar year.  Don't forget 3 
Taco Tuesdays on the 1st, 2nd & 4th Tuesday of this month.  
 
The end of the calendar year will also mark the Lodge year at 
three-quarters complete.  Please remember ER Jack’s 
invitation to check with us for officer and committee vacancies 
for the next Lodge year.  Another refresher from last month’s 
bulletin is the annual Purple Pig Raffle.  Tickets were mailed 
late October if you haven’t received yours, please call or email 
me. 
 
Continuing, please remember your Purple Pig.  Fill it, bring it 
to the Lodge, and exchange for an empty brand-new model.  
Which by the way, like the Springsteen song, is Born in the 
USA.  Repeat as many times as possible for this Lodge year.  
Another means to contribute is via the CHEA website 
https://chea-elks.org/   Look for the Purple Pig logo on the left-
hand side, click donation with a debit/credit card, your name, 
lodge & membership number, the easy way.   
 
Again, thanks for all you have done and all you will do.  Please 
remember OUR State Major Project and YOUR Piggy Banks 
represent the best of the work we do as ELKS for others.  
Please remember our kids and help them Walk, Talk, See and 
Play during  
 this most Thankful and Blessed time of the year. 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com 
 
Best, 
Harlan 

 
 



 
   

 

 
   
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 

Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am.  The next one is on November 7th. 
 
In October, we did some general clean up inside & outside, 
replaced light bulbs, vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors and 
windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned meeting room 
downstairs, cleaned shuffleboard room, cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine, margarita machine, nacho machine, dusted 
blinds, cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, cleaned 
around dumpster & front door  and much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked In 
October. PER Dick Robart, PER/ BHC Pres. Manny Martinez, 
Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren Manley, Mike Van Hook, Henry 
Tukloff, Cedric O’Hern, Ed Rodriguez, Jesse Thompson, Ron 
Bailey, Richard Fuller, Tom Eastman, Rudy Pelzman, Jim 
Harris, Cam Witty, Bill McPeak, Tad Berkebile, Gary Dustky, 
Peter Ray, Tim Kent, Harold McCoy, and Mike Slattery 
  
Turnout was low we could always use more help.  Please 
come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

          Chuck Cooper 
 
This year I started by making a list of people that were 
selected Elk of the Month during the two years before 
I took office. I then looked for people that were not 
on this list but were volunteering their time and 
helping to make improvements or keep the Lodge 
running. In September, I made an exception and 
selected Cal Bisson because he went above and 
beyond when he crawled into our attic in the heat of 
summer to work on the cooling fans. This month I am 
again going to recognize someone that has been Elk 
of the Month before in the last two years.  
Chuck Cooper is at the Lodge most every Tuesday 
night and most Lodge meeting nights selling tickets 
for our opportunity drawings. He is there almost 
every Wednesday to coordinate the Pool 
Tournaments. At our Soccer Shoot Out in August 
Chuck met me at the Lodge and helped load the 
trucks, helped with setup and running the shootout, 
and helped pack everything up and unload and store 
it again at the Lodge.  When I talked to Chuck about 
what items had been purchased the previous year for 
our Elks Picnic, he supplied the list and then 
volunteered to do the shopping. Chuck and Glenda 
did most the shopping and helped again to load up 
and set up the BBQ for the picnic. He cooked the dogs 
and Glenda set up and served the fixings and side 
dishes and then helped to bring everything back to 
the Lodge and put it away. 
Because he has filled every Officers Chair, he is always 
willing to fill in on Lodge Meeting nights if one of the 
current officers is unable to attend.  Chuck is one of the 
people that keep this Lodge and its functions running. 
Especially for his work at the Soccer Shoot Out and the 
Elks Picnic, please join me in congratulating Chuck as 
Elk of the Month for November 

 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


 
 
   

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

Lecturing Knight – Larry LaVerne 
 
Skip the black coffee and brew some green tea to help stay 
healthy.  A German study reveals its magic ingredient, a 
catechin called epigallocatechin gallate (EGCG), can damage 
influenza virus particles and stop them from entering your 
system.  It may also interfere with pneumonia-causing 
bacteria.  Knock back as much green tea as you want, say 
study authors Joerg Steinmann, M.D., and Eike Steinmann, 

Ph.D.  Please.  And besides, it tastes good! 

Contact me anytime with Sickness and Distress items that 
you would like to have reported to our members.  My phone 
is (530) 885-1428 and Email is crowislandmusic@gmail.com 

  Sickness and Distress  

Joanne Harmon had a bad fall at the Oceana RV outing and 
sought medical treatment when she returned home. 

Anna G Miller (Anita), Diagnosed with Lung Cancer two 
years ago.  Very low energy and problems breathing.   
Sounded very upbeat however.  Said she would love calls. 
530 888-7744 

Bob Oles had an operation to install a pacemaker September 
21st. 

Bill Sommers is recovering at home following open heart 
surgery for a quadruple bypass and aortic valve 
replacement. 

  Lodge of Sorrow 

Susan Picaman (Spouse Jerry Allen Picaman), Passed away 
September 11th. 

Edward Preston (Press) Lannom, Jr, passed away September 
18, 2018 in Reno, Nevada.  He was a member of our Elks 
Lodge until he moved to Reno in 2012.  A Celebration of Life 
for Press was held at our Lodge, Saturday, October 13th. 
 
Larry LaVerne (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 
 

        VOLUNTEER NEEDS AT THE LODGE 

Here is this month’s update of upcoming volunteer needs. 
If you would like to help with events and functions at the 
Lodge or with some of the things we are doing in the 
community look at our needs and find a match. 
 
- We still need help on a few of the Taco Teams. This might 
be Taco Assemblers, Servers, or Cashiers. Taco team 1 in 
particular 
 
- Event Ticket Sales on Taco Tuesday nights 
 
- Nov 9th is the Veterans Lunch at the lodge. Rudy could use 
some volunteers to help serve. Contact Rudy Pelzman 916-
711-0294 if interested. 
 
- Volunteers are needed November 26th to help with 
decorating the lodge for Christmas. Contact Diana Beggs 
916-591-1647 
 
- Also, for Christmas, we need volunteers interested in 
decorating the Elks Float for the Auburn Light Parade. The 
exact date and time not available yet but will most likely be 
between Nov 19 and 30th. Contact Wayne Helley 530-885-
6469 
 
- There are still have openings in the 2019-2020 Elk year for 
various officers at the Lodge - Contact Jack Meylink or 
Harlan Moore if interested 
 
Thank You for supporting our Lodge 
 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday Dinners. 
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 

 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


   Shuffleboard results for September 2018 
 
September 5th 
1st Glenda Cooper/ Jan Quarry 
2nd Joyce Costa/Sally Imsdahl  
3rd Krissy Whitty/ Ellen Whitty  
 
September 12th  
1st Jan Quarry/Joyce Costa 
2nd Maureen Price/Ann Council 
3rd Connie Burns/Sally Imsdahl 
 
September 19 
1st Linda Zuccato/Barbara Hewitt 
2nd Jan Quarry/Krissy Whitty 
3rd Ellen Whitty/Glenda Cooper 
 
September 26  
1st Barbara Hewitt/Jan Quarry 
2nd Jacqui Conci/Glenda Cooper 
2nd Krissy Whitty/Joyce Costa 
 

 
  

                Pool Results for September 
 

Sept 5th 
1st KJ/Chuck Cooper  
2nd Jack Meylink/Remy Giannini  
3rd Don Council/Roger Imsdahl  
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez/Ron Ruskaff  
Fred Jones/Mike Cosby 
Bill Nordstrom/Dave McGuire  
Rick DeKnoop/Wayne Helley 
Rex Goldthread/Bill Costa  
 
Sept 19th 
1st Fred Jones/Jack Meylink  
2nd Remy Giannini/KJ 
3rd Al Hewitt/Don Council  
Attendees: 
Rick DeKnoop/Bill Nordstrom  
Bill Costa/Bill Mc Peak  
Chuck Cooper/Rex Goldthread  
 
Sept 27th 
1st   Fred Jones/Don Council  
2nd Ron Ruskaff/KJ 
3rd Remy Giannini/Bill Nordstrom  
Attendees: 
Rex Goldthread/Mike Cosby 
Jack Meylink/Chuck Cooper  
Bill Costa/Rick DeKnoop  

 

                  

                          

Piggy Bank Tally 

Through October 

 

Century Club 
Howard Davidson 
Leonard Ferretti 

Harlan Moore 
Auburn Elks PER Assoc. 

Auburn Elks Bar 
 

52 Club 
Harry Bedell 
Harvey Eisley 

Mark Lund 
Gary Kirk 

Tom Eastman 
Jerry Langseth 

Anonymous 
 
 

Others 
Paula Celick 
Jim Fisher 
Mark Harri 

Doug Millican 
Will Mullins 
Rick Vastola 

Mike Zuccato 
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                   Lodge Manager 

  

With the Holidays fast approaching do not forget all the 
activities we have going on at the Elks including the 
Pizza Night on November 30th, the Birthday Dinner, 
and the Elks Thanksgiving Dinner on November 18th.    
I want to thank all the people who volunteered this 
past year with all your help we can keep cost down in 
the Lodge.   
 
Now for the business part, in November we start with 
our November Birthday Dinner on November 2nd 
featuring Scott’s Famous Fried Chicken and Chicken 
Fried Steak followed by our Veteran’s Lunch on Friday, 
November 9th serving Carved Roast Beef and Roasted 
Chicken.  Our Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 
with French Toast from 9 am to 11:30 am featuring 
Jimmy’s Omelet Bar is on Sunday, November 11th.  On 
Thursday night November 15th is the Public Safety 
Dinner with Pork Loin with Cherry Brandy Sauce and 
Wine Braised Chicken followed by our Traditional 
Turkey and Ham Thanksgiving Dinner on November 
18th.  We will be ending the month with an All You Can 
Eat Pizza, Spaghetti and Salad Dinner on November 
30th.  Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday 
except November 20th and every Wednesday we have 
the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue Plate Specials 
except November 21st. 
 
If you have not been receiving my emails and would 
like one, please email me at auburnelks@gmail.com 
and I will add you to my list or if you are receiving the 
emails and want to stop them also email me. 
 
Have a Great and Safe Thanksgiving Holiday 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manger 
 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-
3577 

 

CRYING CORNER 
 
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held 
on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except 
November and December 2nd Thursday only.  
Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting starts at 
7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on September 27, 2018, 
$129 major jackpot was lost due to his absence by 
#3388 Ed Streif.  At the Lodge meeting on October 
11, 2018, $146 Major Jackpot was lost due to his 
absence by #0740 Martin Bauman 
 



      Veterans Corner 
Here we are, November, Veterans month.  This entire month 
we will be celebrating our Veterans. The Lodge will be 
decorated with pictures of Veterans of Elks Lodge 1691.  If 
you are a Veteran and would like to have your picture 
displayed during November, please get an 8"x10" photo of 
you preferably in uniform, with a little blurb about your 
military experience to Yvonne Edwards or me.  A lot of 
members enjoy the opportunity to see who our Veterans are 
and what they looked like oh so many years ago.  Some of 
you might have a difficult time recognizing them.  A lot of us 
served over fifty years ago. 
 
The first Friday (November 2nd)) of the month is the Birthday 
dinner.  We'll be celebrating our Veterans with a good ole 
American dinner with beef and chicken with all the fixin's.  
My wife, Patty, and I will be hosting the event.  The theme is 
centered around our Veterans.  Join us for an evening of good 
comfort food and many door prizes.  Get your reservations 
(tickets are $15) early as this could sell out. 
 
On Friday, November 9, we'll be celebrating our Veterans in 
this Lodge and the community, with a lunch of oven fried 
chicken and top round carved beef with all the trimmings.  
This luncheon is free to all Veterans and a mere $10 for 
everyone else.  Bring your spouse and your friends.  We're 
still looking for table sponsorships of $20 (this does not 
include a free meal).  Please share this information with all 
Veterans you know and invite them to our Lodge.  There is no 
program, just a meal and an opportunity to visit with our 
fellow Vets.  Most of the time they reminisce about their 
military experiences.   
 
Then on November 11, 2018, Veterans Day, there will be a 
parade in downtown Auburn celebrating our communities 
Veterans.  Many of our Lodge members march (or ride) in this 
parade that starts promptly at 11 am at the top of Lincoln 
Way.  At the end of the parade, in the armory at the Gold 
Country Fairgrounds, will be a free light luncheon served by 
many of our Elks.  The Veterans program donates funds to 
this meal.  Everyone will receive a lunch of a hot dog, chips, 
soda/water, and a cookie for attending the ceremony 
commemorating our Veterans.  They usually serve between 
1000 and 1500 meals.   
 
On November 17th is the Lodge's Craft Faire.  All the 
proceeds from this event go towards our Veterans 
Committee in support of all our Veterans activities 
throughout the year.  The Faire is well attended each year 
and is an excellent time to make your Christmas purchases.  
There are a lot of original designer products available for sale.  
You won't want to miss this. 
 
Lastly, have a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday.  Remember 
that it represents family and a time of giving thanks for all the 
good things that have blessed you throughout the year.  
Remember our military serving in harm's way who won't be 
at the table with you.  Our military serving in war zones will 
be missing two of our most precious holidays, Thanksgiving 
and Christmas.  Say a prayer for them and their safe return.  
God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

              
   

 Chaplain’s Corner – Bill Costa 
 
This month I would like to talk about the ABHC Auburn 
Building Hall Corporation which I am the secretary along 
with six other Board Members. The board members had an 
issue with the appearance of the southern parking lot 
boundary.  The board decided to build a rock wall and erect 
a new fence on top.  The wall and fence were accomplished 
at a great expense.  Several of the Lodge officers and 
volunteers had a work party to clean the trash and remove 
the old fence.  Later one of our long-time members, Dave 
McGuire, came forward with a donation that financed the 
project.  The board decided to mount a recognition plaque 
near-by giving the member recognition for the 
contribution. 
The next accomplishment is the two Elk statues as you 
enter the parking lot.  Again, one of our long-time 
members decided to manage the project at his expense.  
An appreciation plaque will soon be installed for George 
Williams and his associates. 
 
Bill Costa 
Chaplin 
 
 

Bill Costa 

mailto:laketahoe@att.net


 

    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

RV Club News – Oceano Outing 
 
The Oceano outing at the Oceano Elks Lodge rest area was a fun event, attended by 14 rigs.  Weather 
was outstanding in the 70s. After arriving on Wednesday, all had to register at the Lodge, and several 
got happy in the bar. Thursday night we feasted on potluck appetizers and happy hour drinks and sat 
around a nice campfire.  We repeated this ritual on Tuesday night, our last night there.  Friday night 
was cook your own at the Lodge.  On Saturday, 20 of us attended the hilarious melodrama production 
of “Scary Poppins”, then dinner at Old Juan’s Cantina for Mexican faire.  Monday night, 16 had dinner 
at Jocko’s Famous Steakhouse in Nipomo.  Other than these planned events, everyone was on their own 
to explore and enjoy all there is to see and do in the area.  Oceano Elks Lodge is very accommodating 
and a great place to hang out.   
 
It was quite a distance to travel – about 350 miles – but it was worth it to spend a week on the coast.   
 
Trail Boss – Ron and Joanne Harmon 
Wranglers – Tom and Diana Hart, Paul Klein and Lynne Potter 



 16 Balnys, Paul 
 16 Louis, Jimmy 
 16 Michelson, Ken A 
 16 Welch, William D 
 17 Imsdahl, Roger L 
 18 Cesarin, R Craig 
 19 Lotze, Joseph 
 20 McCoy, Harold L 
 20 Threlkel, William B 
 21 Griffiths, Alfred L 
 21 Ray, Cynthia 
 21 Thorpe, Lee T 
 22 Campbell, Diana 
 22 Hansen, Richard A 
 23 Miller, Richard F 
 25 Parish, Rita Ann 
 26 Radakovitz, William M 
 26 Ternus, Michael J 
 27 Baker, Frances 
 27 Brenneman, Max E 
 28 Trew, Stan Leigh 
 29 Brentnall Jr, Gerald 
 29 Ivins, Tony 
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November 11th is 2018 deadline for ordering 
this year's wreaths.  Last year the community 
came through and allowed us to lay 2,022 
wreaths to remember our fallen Veterans.  
Our goal for 2018 is to lay 2,400+ wreaths to 
pay homage to all those Veterans who have 
gone before us.  You can help make this 
happen!  This is a 501(c)3 non-profit 
organization and your donation is 100% tax 
deductible. 
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